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My name is Brad Stevens. I am the President/Business Manager of Local Union 50 of the International 

Brotherhood of Electrical Workers. Our office is in Highland Springs Virginia. We have a Collective 

Bargaining agreement with Dominion and represent the hourly workers that operate and maintain the 

units at North Anna Nuclear Power Station and Surry Nuclear Power Station. Both of those stations are 

in Virginia. 

I have reviewed the NEI petition and believe adoption of the NEI proposal would be unwise and unfair to 

the workers that our Local Union represents. 

Arbitration provides an opportunity for an employee to defend him or herself and is the only forum in 

which the employer's determination must be explained and can be challenged. Placing restrictions on 

arbitration will be a distraction which could undermine human performance of the workforce in the 

plant and create potential safety issues. 
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Our Grievance and Arbitration procedures came about through collective bargaining. Those terms 

should not be changed by regulations issued by the NRC at the industry's request. We have arbitrated 

cases dealing with discipline and discharge under our Collective Bargaining Agreement and there has 

been no adverse effect on safety or adverse consequences. 

I.B.E.W. Local Union 50 and the workers that we represent are committed to security and public safety. 

The changes proposed by NEI will only take away rights of the workers that we represent without 

improving either of those important items. 

Sincerely, 

Brad Stevens 

President/Business Manager 

BCS: slk 

Cc: IBEW Utility Department 


